PPOA Offers to Settle RV Lawsuit
(Sent as a PPOA Web Blast on August 27th, 2008) 

“As you recall, the Association was originally sued by about 125 plaintiffs. Fifty-seven plaintiffs have recently dropped all their claims against the Association. The current 68 plaintiffs represent 43 of the 1,700-plus memberships within Units 1-18. Further, the remaining 43 members have also dropped all their claims against the Association except for their defenses to enforcement of the Covenants and Restrictions and their claim for attorneys’ fees. Please note that this court and a prior court has already affirmed the Board’s interpretation of the C&Rs in Units 1-18 (RVs cannot be stored at a home).
 
On Aug. 25, 2008, the Association and the remaining 43 members attempted to settle the lawsuit with the assistance of a neutral third-party attorney/mediator. As was previously communicated to you, this procedure was required by the court. After a careful review of thousands of pages of documents and after taking testimony from certain potential witnesses, the Association believes it is now in the best interest of all its members to attempt settlement of the lawsuit on terms that will address all members’ concerns.
 
The Association is offering a waiver for any of the 43 members who can show that they have consistently stored their RVs on their property on and before Dec. 31, 2004. If accepted, this waiver will allow the members to park their RVs at their home as long as they own and occupy their existing home. The offer also requires the members to agree that the Association may assess a reasonable annual vehicle registration fee for the plaintiffs' storage of RVs at their home to offset the Association’s cost of administering and policing this agreement. Coupled with this offer of a waiver was the condition to mutually release claims against each other, including each party's claim for damages and attorneys' fees, and to dismiss the lawsuit.
 
The Association continues to deny all liability from the lawsuit but is making this offer in good faith to resolve this matter and to avoid additional legal expense required by continued litigation. The Association's offer will remain open until 5 p.m. Sept. 10, 2008, to allow all plaintiff/members the opportunity to carefully consider this offer. The Association will continue to move toward a resolution of the lawsuit that is in the best interest of its members, and the Board appreciates the continued support of the Association’s members.”
